## **CROSSING THE ANDES AND UNASUR**

On 13 November, the project "Crossing the Andes and UNASUR in Homage to the Memory of San Martín and his Black Soldiers" was officially presented. For this project, it has been planned that 200 persons 150 Argentines and 50 foreigners visit 6 countries and 30 municipalities between 25 January and 22 February 2013.

The presentation ceremony was held in the Salón Libertador of the San Martín Palace, and the following speakers were present: the Undersecretary for Foreign Policy, Ambassador María del Carmen Squeff; the Ambassador of the Republic of Ecuador to Argentina, Wellington Sandoval Córdova; the Director of the National School of Government, Office of the Chief of the Cabinet of Ministers, Julio Fernández Baraibar; and the General Director of the project Crossing the Andes and UNASUR 2013, Carlos Ferreyra.